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“Blowing Up Fritz. 
 

“Sap. A. E. Hastwell, writing from France on June 8 

to Mr. B. Lloyd, at 

Yorketown, says:- “I have got transferred to another 

battalion. We have a very exciting time all the while, 

blowing up Fritz, and he doing the same to us. 'It is 

all right so long as one is not caught. There is much 

of chance in the game of war though, and we left 

Australia to fight, not to look on. A hundred of us 

were the first Australians in the trenches in France. 

We have very heavy bombardments at times. Gallipoli 

was a fool to it. It is very pretty at night time, but 

unpleasant to be in, especially when your own 

trenches are getting knocked about. I do not think that 

any of us will be sorry when we are on the home track 

again; but not before we have seen the Kaiser and his 

dupes well under. I am still one of the lucky ones, and 

hope my luck may continue. Won't we give those 

Minlacowie fish what-ho when I get back, which I do 

not think will be a great while now. This is a fine 

country. We had a three days' trip right through 

France, and so had a good look at the country. There 

is no waste of any kind.” 

 


